
7. SELWYN STREET - P30 PARKING RESTRICTION

Officer responsible Author
City Streets Manager Jeff Owen, Area Engineer

Corporate Plan Output: Street Markings and Signs 9.5.38

The purpose of this report is to seek the Board’s recommendation to Council for a
parking restriction of 30 minutes in Selwyn Street adjacent to the shops located at
the intersection of Milton Street.

A request has been received from the shopkeepers to install time restricted
parking outside their premises on Selwyn Street (see attached plan).  All day
parking of vehicles in the vicinity is causing problems for passing vehicles being
able to park short term to access these shops.  It is noted from the shopkeepers’
request that the viability of suburban strip shopping is dependant on short term
kerb side parking.

All shopkeepers have agreed to the request and therefore support the proposal.
The neighbouring residential property owner also supports the proposal even
though the restriction is not outside their property.  Vehicles parking longer term
outside their property may affect them.

Recommendation: That the Board recommend to Council that the parking of
vehicles be restricted to a maximum period of 30 minutes on the
north eastern side of Selwyn Street commencing at a point
10 metres from its intersection with Milton Street and extending
in a south easterly direction for a distance of 35 metres.

Please Note
To be reported to the Council's monthly meeting - decision yet to be made.


